KEN CARYL TOWNHOUSE ASSOC., INC.
April 13, 2021
Virtual
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 P.M. 


                             Quorum

Ken Whiteacre        Rick White       Bob Campbell       Sue Bryant
Pat Smith was present for the Communication/Newsletter Committee.
Randy Watt was present for Western States Property Services.
Approval Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 3-10-21, upon motion duly made, were unanimously approved.
Homeowners Forum and Guests
There were none in attendance.
Committee Reports

A. Architectural, Building and Maintenance: Approved in 2021- 11773/11775 (shared fence), 11839 (skylights and slider), 11804 (front door), 11817 (windows), 11622 (gate).
B. Landscape (Arborist Action Plan): The Board would like to table this discussion to a later date.  The Board is looking for a plan per Sector as with the Winter Prune to include the prioritization of removals and replacements and insect treatments.
C. Communications: Ms. Smith noted that information is being gathered for the next newsletter..

Management Report

A. IPS Spray: Scheduled treatment on pines is 4/22. 
B.   Tree Encroaching Fence: The owner agreed to remove the tree as weather permits. 
      C.  SchooleyMitchell Update:  Water invoices have been provided. 
Unfinished Business

A. Brick Work: Mr. Whiteacre reported that the mason will be starting at 11773-11779 and 11751-11757 and will continue methodically through the community. The first set of repairs was approved by the board ($1,975).
B. New Pathway (11622):  Completed with backfilling ordered. 
C. Asphalt/Concrete:  The Board approved the work estimated for 2021 ($86,000). 
D. Misc. Concrete Work on Porches/Steps: Mr. Whiteacre reported that the mud jacking of steps would not be effective and, therefore, will get estimates for replacement.  
New Business

A. Financials and Disbursements- Financials were accepted.   The account at 1st Bank has been closed.  Funds will be sent to RBC Wealth Management. Additional funds will be transferred from the US Bank account to reduce the amount in that account to $150,000 to stay below the FDIC coverage.

B.   Correspondence to Homeowners:  Reviewed.

                                                                           Newsletter Items
There was no discussion.
Adjournment

There being no other business to come before this meeting, upon motion duly made, the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 P.M.
